
 

 
 

 

April 29, 2021 
Ontario Energy Board P.O. 
Box 2319 27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street Toronto, 
Ontario M4P 1E4 

 
Attention:  Board Registrar  
Regarding:  Consultation on Updates to Filing Requirements for Electricity 

Distribution Cost of Service Applications Ontario Energy Board File No.: 
EB-2021-0076 

 
Dear Ms. Long, 

 
Hydro Hawkesbury Inc. and Cooperative Hydro Embrun are schedule to file their next Cost of 
Service applications in May of 2022 for rates effective January 1, 2023. This is letter is a formal 
nomination for our regulatory representative Manuela Ris-Schofield of Tandem Energy Services 
Inc. to be part of the working group.  
 
Manuela works almost exclusively with smaller utilities. In our experience working with her, she 
consistently strives to find efficiencies in preparing an application as well as challenges our 
utilities to find cost efficiencies both in the preparation of an application but also in our day to 
day running of the utility .  We feel that her expertise and extensive experience in Cost-of-
Service applications would be an asset to the working group and that Hydro Hawkesbury and 
Cooperative Hydro Embrun’s interest in the Proportionate Review would be well represented if 
she were part of the working group on our behalf.  

 
Yours truly, 

 
 
 
 
     Michel Poulin     Benoit Lamarche 
     Hydro Hawkesbury Inc    Coopérative Hydro Embrun 
     Gérant/Manager     Gérant/Manager 
     850 Tupper St., Hawkesbury,    821 Rue Notre Dame 
     613-632-6689     613-443-5110 


